PVHS PTO Meeting
Monday, March 8, 2021
6:30pm

Virtual Meeting

In Attendance:
Debbie Ingebretson, Cindy Interdonato, Cindy Richardson, Melissa Plew, Susie Fisher, Lori
Robertson, Jenny Patton, lan Deonise, Jennifer Schwartz, Mike Flynn, Christine Brandell-

Call to Order
The virtual meeting was called to order by Vice President, Cindy Interdonato at 6:31pm.

Secretary Report - Debbie Ingebretson

The minutes for the February meeting were posted on the PTO website for people to review.
Motion to approve the February minutes, seconded and passed unanimously. Copy of the
minutes and agendas can be found at paradisevalleypto.org.

Principal’s report - lan Deonise
40% of students are back in person. Less than expected based on survey. Teachers enjoy

having kids back in the classroom. One positive Covid case was reported so far since
returning. 6 students were sent home due to contact tracing and none ended up getting sick.

Planning on having a graduation on the field this year on May 20th. Students will be spaced out
and there will be a limit on the number of guests able to attend per student. It will be 4 guests
per graduate. There is a graduation fee that helps cover the cost of renting chairs ,sound
system etc. Cap and gown pick up will be March 24th for those that have ordered them. There
will still be an opportunity to order them after that date. Caps and gowns are black and can be
ordered on the Jostens website. Senior sunrise is also being planned.

A committee is being formed with all 5 high schools to discuss plans for prom and mitigation
strategies. Only Pinnacle is doing their prom off campus. The other 4 high schools will have
prom on campus mostly outside. It will be limited to seniors plus one guest only. Our prom is
May 1st. Juniors have been okay with it being seniors only.

Treasurer’s report - Susie Fisher

A donation was received from silent auction for $120. We received $170 from amazon smiles

for our quarterly donation. Next two months will be busier with the silent auction and end of the
year expenses such as scholarships, senior breakfast, etc. Still need a treasurer for next year.
Susie will still be available to answer questions but will no longer have a child at PV next year.

Fundraising - Jenny Patton, Lori Robertson
Silent auction planning is going well. It will be April 21 - 24. So far we have approximately 32
donations. Crest has 10 silent auction items. The auction is an easy way for booster groups to



raise money. Donations can be dropped off in the office, please label them with your booster
group. Booster groups can also put out a sign up genius to their parent group for items for a gift
basket. Parents can sign up for a variety of things to donate. Next step will be to inventory, take
pictures of the items and upload them. Would like donations by April 1st, so that they can get
them ready for the auction.

Staff Appreciation - Cindy Richardson

There will be Mexican Fiesta lunch for staff on May 5th at 11:30am which is a half day for
teachers. Blue orthodontics is providing the main course. There will be a sign up genius sent to
parents for side dishes, drinks and desserts.

Senior breakfast will be May 20th. A sign up genius will go out to parents ahead for donations.

Scholarship - Tracie Smith
About 25 students applied for the scholarships this year. Winners will be announced as part of
the senior awards.

Teacher Representative - Christine Brandell Melendez

Thank you for the goodie bags. Teachers really appreciated them.

Yearbook is coming together and should be delivered in May, which will be great for students.
Now we are able to send kids to take pictures of activities for the yearbook again.

Booster Reports
Instrumental Music has baskets for the auction. Whataburger fundraiser will be on March

11th. Hoping to be able to do an in person concert in May.

Baseball - Lori Robertson will help baseball get started on gathering auction items.

Hoping to have a board in the next couple of days, looking forward to having some help. Have
3 full baseball teams this year, which is great, this has not happened in several years. Excited
to see participation increase.

UPC

The Vendor showcase is on Thursday, March 11th. Info is on the UPC website.

Nominations

Secretary - Debbie Ingebretson
Communications - Cindy Richardson
Scholarships - Debbie Ingebretson
Community Relations - Melissa Plew
President

Vice President

Teacher’s Rep

Hospitality

Treasurer



Nominated positions passed for nomination.
Next meeting is April 12th, when we will have the elections.
Meeting adjourned at 7:46pm

Minutes respectfully submitted by Debbie Ingebretson, Secretary.



